DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, December 9, 2013

Present:

Tom McDonnell, President



Laura Resendez

Bob Pfister, Vice President



Leland Lyter

Marybeth Blackinton, Treasurer



Joanne Blohm

Nancy Bullard, Recording Secretary


Roxanne Bertell

Shana Brown, Corresponding Secretary

Absent:

Eleanor Bridges
Jim Sanders


I. Call to Order

II. Roll Call

III. Review, Approve Minutes

a. Tom moved to approve the minutes and Marybeth seconded the motion. The motion passed.

IV. Events

a. November Potluck November 21st – Everyone agreed the Thanksgiving potluck was quite a success with a great turnout.  All the tables in one room made it festive.  The food was wonderful and the amount of food was perfect.  Approximately 10 children attended.
b. December Potluck – December 19th – We agreed to set it up the tables using two rooms to accommodate everyone comfortably.  The Board members will donate some of the main dish items including: Marybeth – a ham, Shana – a turkey, and Nancy – a ham.  (This will not be indicated on the flyer, however.) Joanne indicated that a Santa has volunteered and Heidi will be the elf.  Joanne has purchased a number of small items for the children who will be attending and will put these into small bags for Santa to give each child.  It was decided not to have a piñata.  Joanne agreed to contact Neil and Debbie McClatchy to see if one of them would be willing to lead a few holiday (non-religious) songs.  We’ll plan on decorating the center on Wednesday, November 18th (10:00 a.m.).
c. Children’s Fund – Shana indicated that four families have been identified (including 18 children) based on recommendations from ADF School and Abe.  None of these families received donations last year.  
i. Marybeth moved and Joanne seconded that we donate $50.00 per child (any excess funds will be rolled over for future children’s activities). 
ii. Shana indicated that she has obtained the addresses for these families.
iii. Marybeth moved and Nancy seconded that these gift certificates will have an expiration date for the first quarter 2014).
iv. Dollars from the December potluck raffle will continue to be contributed to this fund.
d. Dick Hough Art Show 

i. This show being scheduled during the first week of May.
V. Building

a. Back Stairs and Siding – Tom indicated that due to other commitments, Steve Holmes has not yet been able to begin work on the building; however, he does expect to begin work sometime during the holidays.
b. Bell Tower/Bat Problems – No additional updates.

c. Windows Update – There is currently no update.  Tom indicated that we will need to wait until the weather improves.

d. Building Keys Retrieval – There was a general discussion about the number of building keys that are still held by previous DFCC board members.  Because of security issues, it was agreed that we should collect these now.  Laura indicated that she will send an email to previous board members requesting that these building keys be returned.

e. Other – Since outlets have not yet been added to the back wall of the stage, Leland offered to check on the status of this.
VI. Grounds

a. County Grant/Play Structure Progress
i. Tom reported that the county is currently in the process of ordering the playground equipment and that once the footings are placed, the rubber mat foundation will be poured.  Leland questioned the issue of drainage and Tom indicated that the county should take care of this as part of the overall play structure construction effort.

ii. Leland indicated that the tot structure (removed from the DFCC) is now being installed at the Gold Run Baptist Church.  Shana will photograph it for the DFCC Facebook page.
b. Tree Removal
i. It was reported that all of the trees are being removed (from around the tennis court) due to a recommendation from Doug Ferrier.  Tree removal work should be completed by the end of the week. Marybeth indicated that no complaints have been received to date.
ii. Marybeth paid the contractor $2500.  The budgeted amount should cover the tree removal costs. 
iii. As soon as the weather clears, DFCC members should be able to pick up the wood.
VII. Finances

a. Treasurer’s Report (Nov. 2013)

i. Marybeth submitted the Treasurer’s for November, which reflected $925 for the Children’s fund.  The balance shows a checking account balance of $78,966.24, with an income of $2,514.17, and total expenses of $1,677.45. 
ii. Tom moved to approve the report, Shana seconded the motion, and the motion passed.
iii. Tom and Marybeth will verify if the DFCC telephone is in Eleanor’s name and will make sure that if needed, it is changed to DFCC instead. 

iv. Property Tax Exemption status – this is still under investigation by Marybeth to determine the action needed to get this back on track.

v. Marybeth indicated that she will be sending an acknowledgement to community members for DFCC donations of $250 and over for their tax records.
b. 2014 Membership/Fundraising  and Membership Letter
i. The board reviewed the draft membership letter prepared by Shana and recommended minor updates.
ii. The board agreed that the membership letter needs to be sent out early in January 2014. 
VIII. Communications

a. Yahoo Event Messages and Facebook Statuses  – The board agreed that these sites should also reflect the information in the DFCC membership letter.

b. Young Board Member Idea/Recruitment – 

i. Shana reported that an article regarding the youth ambassador opening failed to get into the Community News.

ii. General discussion was held about having two youth ambassadors – one High School age (Freshmen to Senior) and one (8th grader) from the ADF school or home school youths. 

iii. Ways to communicate about the position were identified including: posting a flyer on the local community bulletin boards (Alta PO and store, Gold Run, DF PO and store) and using the CHS website, the CHS and ADF bulletin boards, the ADF school newsletter and Scott Saunders a local pastor (for the home school community).  

iv. Ideas for the selection process were discussed including: 

1. Apply by a given date and submit a letter of interest.

2. Attend the next DFCC board meeting.

3. Be interviewed after the meeting.

v. Nancy agreed to post the flyer locally once it was ready.
c. Community News – Editor Opening
i. No one has volunteered for the position.  Susan will be doing one more issue.

ii. New Laptop Needed – The board agreed that a new laptop (approximate cost of $500 - $750) is needed for the newsletter editor. Tom moved and Leland seconded that a new laptop be purchased.   It was approved. Susan has agreed to help set it up.  

iii. Shana, Tom and Marybeth met w/ Susan to detail out the editor responsibilities which can be done by different individuals.  These include:

1. Content collection - Collect content from regular contributors.  Collect ads and fillers. (Shelley Willsmore will be a new contributor for local news.)

2. Advertising – collect ads – this position is currently held by Michael Barham.  (We need to verify whether he is still interested in continuing.)

3. Editing – Review and edit articles. 

4. Format – Set up content on paper.

5. Distribution – Prepare paper for mailing (prep mailing labels, etc.)

iv. Susan will continue to coach and guide the various individuals.

v. Since NFARA purchased the publishing software, it will no longer be available and we will need to use a fairly simple software, e.g. Word, to create and organize the content.

IX. Next Board Meeting: January 13, @ 6:00 p.m.

Submitted by:  Nancy Bullard, Recording Secretary
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